
 
             
 
 
 
 
 

April 2023 Board Report 
 

Communications/Twitter 
The athletic department Twitter account (@OregonHawks) has 1,276 followers as of April 10. We 
are also using Facebook frequently as well as the school’s athletic website to communicate the 
numerous spring cancellations and postponements. 
 
Random Drug testing 
As of April 10, 345 high school and jr. high students have been randomly tested so far this school 
year. There has been one positive test.  
 
All-School Signing Day Event 
We will again hold a recognition event for any OHS senior going on to play college athletics next 
year. This event will be in the OHS Gym on Wednesday, May 3 at 1:30 PM. 
 
Athletic Action Planning 
We will host another input session for updates to our athletic action plan for interested parents, 
coaches, and athletes on Wednesday night, April 26. An initial session was held on March 7 to 
begin the review of our current plan. 
 
Upcoming events hosted by OHS 
Landers-Loomis Girls Track Invitational – Friday, April 21. Sixteen schools. 
 
Carlson/Hawk Classic Boys Track Invitational – Friday, April 28. Twenty-six schools. 
 
Jr. High Carnival Relays – Mon. May 1 – Five schools 
 
Big Northern Conference Varsity Girls Meet – Thursday, May 4 
 
Spring Sports Update 
 
Boys Track – The OHS varsity boys finished in 8th of 12 teams at our annual Oregon Gebharst-
Worley Invitational.  
 
Girls Track – The OHS varsity girls took 3rd of 11 teams at the Gebhardt-Worley Invitational.  
 
Girls Soccer – As of April 11, the OHS varsity team has a record of 3-1-1 overall and 1-0 in the Big 
Northern Conference.   
 
Baseball – As of April 10, the OHS varsity baseball team currently has an overall record of 5-4 and 
1-3 in Big Northern play. They have already surpassed last year’s win total. This year, we have 
scheduled three levels in baseball for the first time in over a decade. 
 
Softball – As of April 10, the varsity softball team has a record of 8-3 overall, 3-1 in Big Northern 
games.  



 
 
Jr. High Track – The Jr. High team started practice right before spring breaks and has had two 
meets so far. Sixth graders are participating for the first time. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mike Lawton 


